Finance Committee – Minutes

Saints Isidore & Maria Torribia Parish 
August 28th,  2019. St Joseph’s Church Campbell.                                                                                                                                                            

Present: Ed Linsler, Rob Wylie, Mark Houck, Don Lando, Deacon Doug Farwell, Fr Pat Connor.
Ex Officio: Parish Business Manager Peter Olausson, Regional Finance Director Suzanne Krebs

Absent: Walt Prossick, Matt Cacace, Joe Crance.

Call to Order: Meeting was called to order by Ed Linsler at 6:30 pm. 

Minutes:  The minutes of the June 9th meeting was not finished, they will be available to the next committee meeting.

Financial Statements. We looked briefly at the result for July 31st that showed a Net Operating Revenue of $ 3,683.06 but it is to early in the year to say anything about any specific trends.

Review of Proposed Budget 19-20. Led by Suzanne Krebs. This was a tough Budget to do as the collection’s projections are so hard to do, we have calculated a somewhat lower income compared to last year. Most of the costs are already cut the salaries and other payroll are cut with roughly $ 15,000.00 due to sharing of employees with St John Vianney in Bath. The total operating experience has been cut from $ 307,164.00 to $ 263,950.00 in the proposed budget.

We have also calculated with very low building maintenance, and that in itself is not a good thing.  The current budget has a $ 19,000.00 hole that we can not fill with our regular income streams. Any solutions are tied to what the Planning Committee can suggest.   

We had a discussion on what to do with the projected loss, a Stewardship Campaign was the thing we thought was the best idea. 

Ed Linsler moved to approve the Budget Mark Houck seconded, the budget was approved.

Planning Committee Updates. Not much to report at the moment except that Parish Appeal is going really well.

Other Business. We looked at the comparison of the Budgets split between our three churches and the costs for the general parish made by Suzanne Krebs. It is a really interesting report that plainly shows “united we stand but divided we fall” that is there are no savings for the parish to close any of the worship sites, on the contrary it would actually hurt the parish with loss of contributions from that worship site. Mark Houck thought that it was good that we finally have numbers to show that closing a worship site is not a good idea. We also thought that the report itself was to complex to share with the parishioners without a lot of explaining. 

We also looked at the material that will be presented to the parishioners both in the bulletins and the website. Hopefully the parishioners will appreciate the improved presentations.

The CMA goal for the parish is $ 27,686.00 this year it is down $ 2,500.00 compared to last year and roughly 8.5%
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Adjournment. The meeting was adjourned by Ed Linsler at 7:16 pm.

Submitted by Peter Olausson

